
Membership Letter, dated 1 August 2023

Dear members of Green Oaks Golf Club,This is Nathan Fast and I am the new club President of the 
board at Green Oaks. Mrs. Vicky stepped down and I was given the opportunity to help 
the club out just as she was. I would personally like everyone whether you know me or 
not to know that I have the best interest in mind for this club. This club is my family 
away from family and I know that a lot of you understand that feeling. I want to make a 
special note that this course has my attention and my heart and together we can grow 
together. I would like to apologize for the tardiness of this month's newsletter. I am 
going to try and cover as much as I can without dragging this letter onto the next page. 
Some of you may have noticed that there is a new greens keeper taking care of the 
course. His name is Brad Wilkerson. His brother as well as his father have worked
and owned golf courses and have taught him what they know. Brad, along with the help 
of our consultant, are making headway on the course and getting a plan and cutting 
schedule in place to get this course in the best condition that can be reached. I would 
also like to inform the members that their hard earned money has been currently going 
to the course equipment. We now have 3 running greens mowers. One of them is getting 
set up to cut the tee boxes and the collars of the greens. The second mower is getting 
equipped with verticutting reels and the third mower has updated reels and new bearings
to better keep consistency in cutting. Also in the mowing lineup is 2 zero turns and the 
rough cutter has been fixed and back in use. Moving inside the building you will notice 
the new lounge computer that both of our wonderful bartenders are enjoying quite 
nicely. Plans to get the pro shop a new system is in the plans. As a reminder for all 
members alike we must as a business follow the ABC guidelines and remain in the 
lounge area, and if anything is needed from behind a counter make sure a bartender is
present to ask them what is needed. I know for some of you out there it is not always 
easy seeing something change. But a wise man once told me that to begin a journey of 
10,000 steps you first must take the first one. I hope that we can make this the fun, 
loving, and memorable course that I know it has the potential of being.

Sincerely,
Nathan Fast
President, Green Oak Golf Club


